
 

 

Feedback: Special Departmental Bargaining Chamber 

(DBC) 
 

Guidelines for return to work and to TVET Colleges 

Members are aware that the President placed the country back onto lockdown level 3 on 28 December 

2020. The adjustment in the lockdown level necessitated discussions with the employer on how TVET 

Colleges will start with the academic year. This resulted in the approval of the attached circular.  

 

Members must please familiarise themselves with the Circular in terms of which Colleges will be 

individually assessed to determine their readiness and whether the College can open and remain open. 

Only 50% of employees and students will be allowed to return to the campus at any given time. Members 

are requested to monitor compliance with all COVID-19 regulations and report any transgressions to the 

College Steering Committee. The PSA demanded that labour representatives at the respective Steering 

Committee meetings co-sign reports to which the employer agreed. These reports will be escalated to the 

national negotiator to ensure that Colleges are adhering to the regulations and making decisions in the 

best interest of staff, the College and students.  

 

Members will be informed of developments.   

 

The PSA wants to take this opportunity to wish all employees who are unwell owing to COVID-19 a 

safe and speedy recovery. 
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